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Student Council


	



Date: 02 December 2013


Time: 17hrs


Location: SD.1.14
Agenda
1. Apologies for absence – Marie, Aaron
2. Minutes for ratification as a true and accurate record

a) 05.11.13

3. Matters arising

4. Sabbatical Officer Reports and Question Time

a) SU President 
b) V.P ADI & Combined Honours 
c) V.P Cass & HSB 
d) V.P Psychology & LSS 
e) V.P ACE & RDBS 
5. Motions

a) Husting motion

6. Any other reports to be received by Council

N/A
7. Any other business

Date of next meeting – Thursday 13th February 2014 in CC.G.04
Deadline for Agenda items, Report & Motions is Thursday 06th February 2014.
Agenda item: 2(a)

Minutes: 05.11.2013 – Draft

1. Apologies – Troy, Marie & Michail
2. The following minutes of Student Council were noted as accurate and ratified.

I. 16.10.13

3. Matter Arising from the last minute

I. SU President reported back that although he had further contacted various people within the University in regards to having a new Oyster point at Stratford he had gained no response.
II. SU President was approached by a part time officer to create a campaign. He stated that he further wanted to encourage for more campaigns to be launched.
III. V.P ADI & CH reported that a number of part time officers had contributed to the newspaper. He said that he would encourage Council to ask students to write for the newspaper.
IV. V.P ADI & CH updated Council in regards to Club Aqua. Club Aqua will remain close until further notice. It will no longer be fenced off. A number of students have suggested for Club Aqua to be turned back into a social space.
4. Officers’ Reports and Question Time

a) SU President 
The President gave an Oral report. 

He expressed dissatisfaction with what he had expected to achieve in the past 4months for the Union. He feels that he has been constantly held back in performing his duties by a number of barriers. The President said that he had hoped that for this Council all the posts up for election would have been filled but that has not happened. He also expressed his displeasure in the amount and quality of Students’ Union activities for example again the GM was not quorate. He asked for Councillors support in regards to getting quoracy at the next AGM.

A Council Member asked The President to re-explain his campaign named CCTV and SSS.

A Council member stated that they were still not clear as to why the President felt that he had not achieved anything. The President said that as he had mentioned previously he was facing number of barriers for example he would email a number of people within the University but get no response.

b) V.P ADI & Combined Honours 
The V.P ADI & C.H explained that as a Officer Team, they had release a statement to the University against the Union use of Chatwells. He explained that he had also been doing a survey whose results were slowly coming out. He expressed his displeasure with the President for having congratulated Chatwells on a survey they did which supposedly showed students being satisfied with the services being offered by Chartwells which was sent to the later by a University staff member.

Action:

I. Part Time Officers need to promote the survey about Chartwells.

II. The V.P ADI & C.H to look into the feasibility of free coffee being available in the SU Lounge.

c) V.P Cass & HSB 
The V.P Cass & HSB talked the Council through her report. She also explained how she was going about promoting her campaign.
d) V.P Psychology & LSS 
V.P Psychology & LSS sent his apologies.

e) V.P ACE & RDBS 
V.P ACE & RDBS stated that she had attended a Programme Committee and that she was told there that the many students felt that nothing had changed with the new attendance policy. She also explained that she had been contact in regards to lecture rooms being to cold and that she had got in touch with University Facilities department regarding this matter. They have yet to get back to her.
5. Motions

a) The General Secretary motion - Motion passed with amendment

b) Motion free Wednesday afternoon for sports activities - Motion passed 
Chairs’ Aid stated that as the next AGM has been already advertised as being held on Wednesday 27th November 2013, the motion will be applicable as from next semester. No objections were raised by the Councillors.

6. Any other reports to be received by Council

I. Academic Misconduct by Friday Obodo was discussed. It was concluded that The President will look into if the University will be doing their ‘Cite them right Campaign’ again this year and may be the Union could help the University with that, If not The SU president will create and Coordinate a campaign to create student awareness in academic misconduct.

Action: SU president to report back to council in regards to this.

II. Graduation in November – whether they are in favour of the time or not? by Friday Obodo was discussed. The Council concluded that the amount of money involved for international students to go back home to get another visa and then come back and pay for accommodation etc was too much and that the Union should continue lobbying the University to move the Graduation to an earlier period.

7. Any other business – 

I. Officers to encourage students to support UEL staff at the “Bring your own food day” in the East Building on the 19th Nov 2013. 
II. Councillors were invited to contribute to a focus group by the Student Life Team. 

III. Councillors were invited to join a focus group on the creative use of Moodle.
8. Date of next meeting – Monday 2 December 2013 in TBC; Stratford. Deadline for Agenda items, Report & Motions is Monday 25th November 2013 

Agenda item: 4

Officers’ Reports and Question Time

a) SU President 
Welcome to the last student council meeting in the year 2013. This is the last council meeting just before Christmas holiday. 

This meeting offers the opportunity to reflect on how well we have done in the first half of the 2013/2014 session. 

I like to use this opportunity to sincerely thank us for the improvement we have recorded so far even as we continue to work hard to get the remaining aspects of our union right.

Actually we have made some progress. We have had consistent quoracy in the council meeting in the past three months. We have successfully passed some motion and recorded some level of activities. From Monday 18 through Thursday 21 November we had a series of graduation ceremonies at the O2 arena. The students union was fully represented and it gave me the joy of seeing our senior colleagues come up the stage with joy as they received a special handshake from our chancellor.

Our engagement was helpful in Academic Framework Review (AFR). We submitted a response and the university recognises that we are engaging better. We would not stop here, we need to follow the impact of this contribution and ensure that the ultimate benefit would be a better satisfaction of our members.

Recently, I have recorded some officers come up to organise a Campaign or support one. I would like to see more of that before the year ends and leading into the next six months after Christmas. We are encouraged to build on these activities. Other activities we can partake include the Christmas party on the 11th November and Students led teaching award coming soon.

I have little to report on challenges this month. Just to mention that our attention will remain on encouraging our members to engage more with the students' union. Whether this is in the area of volunteering, socialising or attending union activities and meeting.  

Information:

Our grant from the University reduced slightly due to little financial issue around budgeting. 

Finally,

I wish you a successful Christmas holiday and ask you join me to congratulate our Vice Presidents on their graduation.

b)  V.P ADI & Combined Honours - Oral
c) V.P Cass & HSB 
Academic Framework Review

No further updates.

Student Support Working Group

No further updates. 

Academic Misconduct Working Group

I have been invited to sit on this sub group of Academic Board as well as the student support working group. This group is primarily to reassess the current regulations and policies to ensure they are still relevant and are able to seamlessly transfer into the new academic framework. I have asked for an academic advisor to be invited into the group as their team have a lot more first-hand experience in this regard and their feedback is essential to ensuring our students are not disadvantaged by the regulations.

Employability Project Group
Edna and I have been invited to sit on this group.
Events Survey

No further updates as Student Life appear to be delaying the release of results of a similar survey they ran.

School Forum 
There was poor attendance at both forums, at the HSB school forum only one School Rep and one Programme Rep were in attendance and at the Cass school forum only the School Reps. My feeling is that the forums were not properly advertised and so had poor attendance. 
Creative Use of Moodle Project

On the 8th of November a full day was set aside to explore the project with staff from various areas of the university, including academics and services. An hour was set aside to engage with students in a focus group type format. The staff unanimously agreed, the highlight of the day was the session with students and are now keen to engage with students as much as possible for the rest of the project. To thank the students who took part, they are being sent £10 Amazon vouchers. The next initiative to engage with students in the launch of a survey in which it is hoped 100 responses can be obtained. The hyperlink is https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/BSGDT9Q. I request all councillors to please help promote the survey. There will be another day set aside to engage with students, a full day will be planned around students in January, approximately the week after exams end. A consultant will help to ensure the day is as fruitful as possible. It’s extremely positive for me to see the university engage students in a project right from the beginning. Hopefully this will be the beginning of a new relationship between staff and students.

I was sent to NUS headquarters to find out more about what other unions and universities are doing and may be a useful resource as the project continues.

My Body Not Yours

The campaign launched on the 25th November on the International Day for the Elimination of Violence against Women. The results of this week will be verbally reported at Student Council as the campaign launch week occurs after the submission of this report.

The badges arrived on time, the T shirts should be arriving in the week but the pens will arrive after the week due to the issues encountered with the campaigns budget not being signed off and so the order being severely delayed.

The campaign is sponsoring the Volleyball team this year and will have the logo displayed on the t shirts. 

Student life agreed to have the campaign logo on the promotional materials for the Christmas events to display the universities commitment to making the university a zero tolerance environment for harassment.
d) V.P Psychology & LSS – Oral
e) V.P ACE & RDBS – Oral
Agenda item: 5
Motions
Title: Hustings motion

Proposer : Loren Wright
Seconder : Mariam Irshad
The Union notes:

1. The requirements for hustings are currently described under Bye-Law (3) points 28-31.

2. The requirement for hustings only apply for sabbatical officer positions.

3. Hustings are historically poorly attended at UEL.

The Union believes:

1. Poorly attended hustings reflect poorly on the Students’ Union and create the perception students and candidates are apathetic about elections.

2. Hustings should be optional not compulsory.

The Union resolves:

1. The entire hustings section will be removed from the bye laws, leaving the decision as to whether they occur to the Returning Officer or Deputy Returning Officer, with no obligation either way.

Agenda item: 6

Any other reports to be received by Council
N/A
Student Council date:  02.12.13
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